
 

 

TRACT 39621 - Ouachita Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Ouachita 
Parish Police Jury on February 13, 2008, being more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,144,299.00 and Y 
= 647,557.00; thence East 2630.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,146,929.00 and Y = 647,557.00; thence South 3889.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,146,929.00 and Y = 643,668.00; thence West 
2630.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,144,299.00 and Y = 
643,668.00; thence North 3889.00 feet to the point of beginning, said 
tracts of nomination being more particularly described as follows: 
 
Tract 1: A certain parcel of land situated in the N/2 of NW/4 of SE/4 of 
Section 23, Township 17 North, Range 4 East, Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, 
more particularly described as follows: From the Northeast corner of said 
twenty acre tract run South along the East line thereof a distance of 70 
yards, thence run back West between parallel lines, one of which is the 
North line of said twenty acre tract a distance of 140 yards, containing 2 
acres, more or less, said tract being conveyed by James W. Oliver, et ux 
to Ouachita Parish Police Jury, March 1, 2001 and recorded in Conveyance 
Book 1820, page 131 of the records of Ouachita Parish Louisiana.  
 
Tract 2: A certain parcel of ground located in the N/2 of NW/4 of SE/4 of 
Section 23, Township 17 North, Range 4 East, Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, 
particularly described as follows: From the Southeast corner of said N/2 
of NW/4 of SE/4 of Section 23, Township 17 North, Range 4 East, run North 
along the East line of said twenty acre tract a distance of 322 feet to 
the point of beginning; thence continue North along the East line of said 
twenty acre tract a distance of 128 feet, more or less, to the Southeast 
corner of the two acre tract now owned by Ezra T. Eppinette recorded in 
Conveyance Book 587, Page 530, records of Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, 
thence running back in said twenty acre tract in a Westerly direction 
between parallel lines, parallel to the North line of said twenty acre 
tract a distance and depth of 420 feet, said tract being conveyed by 
Janice F. Redden to Ouachita Parish Police Jury, April 4, 2001 and 
recorded in Conveyance Book 1823, Page 315 of the records of Ouachita 
Parish Louisiana. 
 
Tract 3: The S/2 of the S/2 of the S/2 of the NW/4 of the SE/4 of Section 
23, Township 17 North, Range 4 East, Ouachita Parish, Louisiana. Said 
tract being conveyed by Stephen L. Ouzts, et ux to Ouachita Parish Police 
Jury, April 7, 2000 and recorded in Conveyance Book 1790, Page 890 of the 
records of Ouachita Parish Louisiana. 
 
Tract 4: The SW/4 of the SE/4 of Section 23, Township 17 North, Range 4 
East, Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, containing 40 acres, more or less, said 
tract being conveyed by James L. Liner, et ux, to Ouachita Parish Police 
Jury, June 21, 2000, and recorded in Conveyance Book 1798, Page 228 of the 
records of Ouachita Parish Louisiana 
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Tract 5: A certain lot or parcel of land located in the N/2 of NW/4 of 
SE/4 of Section 23, Township 17 North, Range 4 East, Ouachita Parish, 
Louisiana, being described as follows: Begin at the point of intersection 
of the South boundary of the N/2 of NW/4 of SE/4 of Section 23 with the 
West boundary of Gourd Bayou Road, and thence run Westerly along the South 
boundary of said N/2 of NW/4 of SE/4, 420 feet, thence turn a right 
deflection angle of 90°00′ and run Northerly 178 feet, thence turn a right 
deflection angle of 90°00′ and run Easterly 210 feet, thence turn a right 
deflection angle of 90°00′ and run Southerly 148 feet, thence turn a right 
deflection angle of 90°00′ and run Easterly 210 feet, more or less to the 
West boundary of Gourd Bayou Road, thence run Southerly and along Gourd 
Bayou Road 30 feet back to the point of beginning, containing 1 acre, more 
or less, said tract being conveyed by Johnny R. Epinette, et ux to 
Ouachita Parish Police Jury, may 17, 2001 and recorded in Conveyance Book 
1827, Page 768 of the records of Ouachita Parish Louisiana.  
 
Tract 6: A certain tract or parcel of land situated in the N/2 of NW/4 of 
SE/4 of Section 23, Township 17 North, Range 4 East, Ouachita Parish, 
Louisiana, and being more particularly described as follows: Commencing at 
the Northwest corner of the Southeast quarter of Section 23, Township 17 
North, Range 4 East, thence run Easterly along the North line of SE/4 of 
Section 23 a distance of 150 feet to the point of beginning, thence 
continue Easterly along the North line of the SE/4 of Section 23 a 
distance of 210 feet, thence Southerly a distance of 210 feet, thence 
Westerly parallel to the North line of said SE/4 of Section 23 a distance 
of 210 feet to the West line of the SE/4 of Section 23, thence run 
Northerly along said West line of SE/4 of Section 23 a distance of 210 
feet to the point of beginning, said tract containing 1 acre, more or 
less. Said tract being conveyed by Jerry B. Coghlan, et ux to Ouachita 
Parish Police Jury, may 21, 2001 and recorded in Conveyance Book 1828, 
Page 490 of the records of Ouachita Parish Louisiana, nomination 
containing a total of approximately 50.20 acres 
, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of 
Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is 
based on information provided by the State Agency regarding location and 
ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
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existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: JPD ENERGY, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the Ouachita 
Parish Police Jury authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 50.2 Tract Number: 39621
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TRACT 39622 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Desoto 
Parish School Board on February 13, 2008, being more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at the Southeast corner of the Southwest quarter (SW/4) 
of the Southwest quarter (SW/4) of Section 19, Township 13 North Range 15 
West; thence North 443 feet, thence West 250 feet, thence North 71 degrees 
35 minutes West 250 feet, thence South 59 degrees 19 minutes West 240 
feet, thence South 26 degrees 12 minutes West, 43.8 feet, thence South 360 
feet, thence East 714 feet to Point of Beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT 0.75 
acre tract of land in the Southeast corner of the above tract, more 
particularly described as: Begin at the Southeast corner of the Southwest 
Quarter of Section 19, Township 13 North Range 15 West, DeSoto Parish for 
point of beginning, thence North for a distance of 250 feet, thence West 
134 feet, thence South 250 feet, thence East 134 feet, to Point of 
Beginning, containing 0.75 acres, more or less, to the place of beginning 
excluding beds and bottoms of all navigable water located in said section, 
containing approximately 6.77 acres, all as more particularly outlined on 
a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. The description is based on information provided by the State 
Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: ALBERT S. RUFFIN, JR. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Desoto Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 6.77 Tract Number: 39622
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TRACT 39623 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Desoto 
Parish School Board on February 13, 2008, being more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at the Northwest corner of the North one-half (N 1/2) 
of the Northeast quarter of Section 18, Township 13 North Range 15 West; 
thence Easterly approximately 825 feet to a point; thence Southerly 
approximately 1,320 feet to a point; thence Westerly approximately 825 
feet to a point; thence Northerly approximately 1,320 feet to the Point of 
Beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT 6.25 acres, more or less, being all of that 
part of the above described tract located East of H & S R.R. right of way 
excluding beds and bottoms of all navigable waters located in said 
section, containing approximately 18.75 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. The description is based on information provided by 
the State Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral 
rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based 
on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: ALBERT S. RUFFIN, JR. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Desoto Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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behalf 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 18.75 Tract Number: 39623
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TRACT 39624 - St. Mary Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from St. Mary 
Parish School Board on February 13, 2008, being more fully described as 
follows: All of Section 16, Township 16 South, Range 11 East, St. Mary 
Parish, Louisiana, excluding beds and bottoms of all navigable waters 
located in said Section 16, containing approximately 609 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: FLEETWOOD RESOURES, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
St. Mary Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 609 Tract Number: 39624 
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TRACT 39625 - St. Mary Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from St. Mary 
Parish School Board on February 13, 2008, being more fully described as 
follows: All of Section 16, Township 16 South, Range 10 East, St. Mary 
Parish, Louisiana, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable waters 
located in said Section 16, containing approximately 622 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: FLEETWOOD RESOURCES, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
St. Mary Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 622 Tract Number: 39625 


